Finance and General Purposes Committee report for Spring General Committee meeting

The Finance and General Purposes (F&GP) committee met by Zoom, and at Abingdon in the late summer. In addition to discussing the important regular ODG work, two initiatives have been considered. 
The initiatives directed by ODG Master, Catherine Lane are:
· the setting up of a new GDPR compliant ODG membership database (“membermojo” IT system) led by ODG Hon General Treasurer, Stuart Gibson and
·  the proposed changes to the guild management structure led by ODG Deputy Master, Chris Mundy. 
Enabling all guild and branch officers plus volunteers to do their roles in a simpler way is an important objective. Volunteering should not be burdensome! 
On 1st January 2025, ODG launched a GDPR compliant membership database on the membermojo IT system, a significant achievement! The Master and Hon General Treasurer commended the dedication and time given by the membermojo team. Thank you also to the Branch officers who have attended Zoom meeting briefings and supplied membership data to upload to ODG’s membermojo membership database. Zoom sessions providing status updates, Q&As and training have been held in 2024 and will continue throughout 2025. 
2025 will be a year of ‘bedding in’ the new ODG member database. Further functions like membership payment will follow. The current procedures will therefore be used for paying 2025 ODG subscriptions. 
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